Mendocino County Alliance for Arts Education
Notes from the Meeting of January 23, 2014
Present: Paloma Patterson, MCAAE Coordinator; Denise Doerring, Ukiah High School; Aaron Carter, MCOE VAPA; Leslie Saxon-West, Mendocino College; Bryan Arnold, Willits Shakespeare Company; Erica Cooperrider, MCATV; Alyssum Wier, Arts Council of Mendocino County; Katie Gibbs, Community Foundation of Mendocino County
Aaron is the Visual and Performing Arts Coordinator for Mendocino County. He is actively participating in Region 1 VAPA meetings to represent our County and share the wonderful variety of Art Education that is occurring throughout our County. On the state level, there has been work done to support the Arts in becoming more prevalent within the day-to-day education of all students within our state. 
The main subject of the meeting was how to advocate for the arts for the new 5 year strategic plans, LCAP (Local Control Action Plan), each district will be making in the next months for the implementation of common core and other District initiatives. With the state Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF), categorical arts funding is eliminated. Arts education is listed as a priority but the amount to be spent and how is not dictated by the State. Anything not contained in the Districts’ plans will not be funded.  
UUSD has created a strategic planning committee tasked with creating the LCAP. A technical committee (comprised of members of the strategic planning committee) will be tasked with actually writing the plan. The Strategic Planning Committee will be meeting for 2 days (all day), February 10 & 13, 8am-5pm at the Ukiah Community Center. The meetings are open to be heard by the public, but will not be open to comments or feedback. Members of UUSD’s Strategic Planning Committee include: Alliance Leadership Team Members Aaron Carter & Melena Kaye, Nokomis Principal John McCann (an arts education supporter), and Mendocino County Superintendent Paul Tichinin.
After each district writes their LCAPs the plans go to MCOE for approval. Aaron sits on this District recommendation committee, and if approved the plans go to the State for final approval and funding. 
How will the LCAP money be spent? We have an opportunity to make the case for inclusion of the arts in these plans. ARTS EDUCATION CANNOT BE AN ADD-ON BUT A SUSTAINABLE AND INTEGRAL COMPONENT OF STUDENTS’ OVERALL EDUCATION.  
WHAT DO WE WANT TO ASK OF THE DISTRICT? We need easy strategies.  
1) Denise suggested reinstating GENERAL MUSIC FOR K-12, not just band. We need to start at the base with participatory music, singing (vocal instruction) & instruments.
2) Leslie suggested districts employ a full-time integrative arts person at each school in Mendocino County, who would work one on one with teachers to come up with strategies and specific plans for integrating arts into the classroom and with other subjects. These individuals would need knowledge of the arts but also pedagogy.
3) Leslie also suggested that maybe Mendocino College arts students could get credit at the college for working with teachers to integrate arts into their classrooms. There would need to be a paid expert though, to oversee these students.
4) Reinstate visual art teachers in schools as well as drama and music teachers.  
5) Ask the districts to support local and regional art integration trainings (MCOE/Kennedy Center @ Wells Fargo) by sending teachers to these trainings.

6) Ask districts if artists can attend teachers’ Content Area Trainings (CAT), ongoing leadership network trainings for teachers on common core. The purpose would be to learn what is expected from the teachers so that artists are better prepared to provide integrated arts instruction.  

7) Nokomis has a Pilot Project Idea. Artist observes a math or ELA problem solving lesson, talks with teacher, then leads an integrated lesson teaching the teacher specific arts integration strategies and then debriefs with the teacher.
How can we tie the arts to a purpose, make intentional connections to the arts, package them in a new way? For example, connect Dance to science with the same vocabulary. See brochure from www.ccsesaarts.org for the California County Superintendents Arts Initiative: “Making the Arts Part of the Fabric of California Education.” High functioning scientists, and many Nobel prize winners, often had training in the arts. 
The arts are the key to preparing students for careers that don’t yet exist! We need to shift away from arts as enrichment to arts integration and professional instruction as effective strategies for creating well-rounded educators and students. How do we define art and the arts educator in the 21st century?
· Advocate for VAPA goals for the 21st Century Learner: Collaboration, Creativity, Communication, Critical Thinking  
· Harvard Graduate School of Education’s Project Zero: “Artful Thinking--the goal of artful thinking is to help students develop thinking dispositions that support thoughtful learning-- in the arts, and across school subjects.” (Local artist and educator Cathleen Michaels contributed to this project).  
· “8 Studio Habits of Mind,” a structure of how to teach art aligned with all subjects--”Stretch and Explore, Express, Develop Craft, Envision, Understand Community, Observe, Engage and Persist, Reflect.” It has been shown that children develop critical thinking when participating in the arts.
We should encourage the arts when we’re talking to anyone connected to the schools. We need to be able to say:

Every student should have access to education which includes the arts.  

We want this priority to look like________ in our community.
It’s important to get to specifics.
Alliance Action Steps
1) The Alliance will draft a letter with a list of SPECIFIC advocacy points plus a fact page. 
· This will be emailed to UUSD’s Strategic Planning Committee (in advance of February meetings) as well as to all county Superintendents and Board members. We also want this to be sent to all county Principals.
· We will also send this letter to all the people at the first advocacy breakfast asking them to talk to people they know. Perhaps some are on UUSD’s Strategic Planning Committee.
· Aaron will write first draft of letter/flyer. 
· Paloma will update with background information on MCAAE. 
· Erica will design the layout.

· Katie will take if to the board meeting Feb 11th
We need volunteers to email this letter to all the parties named above.

2) LOGO: Leslie will work with graphic designer at the college to design a logo for Mendocino County Alliance for Arts Education. Simple graphics or just specific type face. Tagline Grow the Arts
3) SCHOOL BOARD PRESENTATIONS: The California Alliance for Arts Education (CAAE - our parent advocacy network) is coordinating school board meeting presentations across the state. All local advocacy networks (of which our Alliance is one) will be doing these presentations over the next year. CAAE has developed scripts and powerpoints that we can use for these presentations. We are currently focusing on UUSD, but would love it if our members in other districts would begin making these presentations on behalf of the Alliance’s work. The purpose is to introduce the Alliance and advocate for the reinstatement of arts education (see specific asks above). Meetings in Ukiah second Tuesday at 6:30 at UUSD Offices.
· Paloma presented to UUSD in Sept, 2013 
· Katie will present to UUSD in Feb about the strategic plans (she will try to get on the agenda)
· Erica will make public comments in March
· Denise will present to UUSD in April
· Bryan will present in Willits and check out when the strategic planning that will be taking place there.
· Leslie will present to the Mendocino College Board of Trustees
We need additional volunteers who are willing to make school board presentations – particularly in districts other than Ukiah

We need to get more parents involved to reinforce our message and support arts education – maybe develop a parent coalition? We need parent advocates who will make school board presentations, talk to school officials, etc. Is someone willing to take this on?
Do we have other district asks not listed above?

4) PROMO VIDEO: Paloma will work with Nomad Films to turn our video footage from college interviews about Why Arts Matter into a 2 minute promo video for the Alliance. 
5) STUDENT VOICES CAMPAIGN: Bryan will see if he can make this video with some of his students. These are student produced segments on Why Arts Matter. This will be submitted to CAAE for inclusion on their Student Voices campaign and website. 
6) PUBLICITY: We need to develop this as we move forward. Aaron will mention the Alliance at all MCOE trainings. 
We need volunteers who want to work on media coverage & communications.
NEXT MEETING DATE: March, TBD
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